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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

 

Greetings everyone. We are now just past the halfway point of a 

great flying year at the club. We’ve welcomed new members and 

returning members as well. I want to thank everyone who pitched 

in and lent a hand in pulling off a very successful and well 

attended War Birds event in May. I counted 60+ attendees; many 

were guests and/or first time visitors to Hall Field. 

 

Special recognition regarding War Birds over Temecula event: a 

special thanks to Ken and Linda who did the setup, food 

preparation, and cooking. Ken relayed to me that Al jumped on 

the 2nd grill and helped keep the burgers moving. You guys are 

appreciated more than you know. 

 

Judges:  Steve, Tyler, Lloyd, and Louis.  Tie breaker: VP Rick Harris.   

 

Lloyd (Club Secretary) got the access road signs made and placed, with balloons on them, no 

less.  Thanks Lloyd! 
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Clark and Elaine for their tireless effort in conducting the raffle event, collecting the funds, 

and just being super great sports about it all. 

 

Kevin and his son Parker for helping with the club mascot and Parker helping out with 

registration and name tags. 

 

Richard Dierking for running the sound system and his son Bryan for photographing our 

event, placing our flags on the overhead, and so much more. We greatly appreciate the father & 

son members at TVF. To view Bryan’s photos from the event, check out his gallery at the 

following link: http://www.bryandierking.com/part-2-war-birds-over-temecula-2022 

 

Phil, thank you so much for making your sound equipment available for use and, as our 

treasurer, keeping us on budget. 

 

And most of all, thank you for getting your friends and family out to the event for this very 

special day. Thank you for chipping in with chairs, pop ups, coolers, etc. And thank you, at the 

very end of the day, for helping get everything wrapped up properly. We can’t thank you 

enough! 

 

I spoke with the Sea Cadets and they were very happy about their experience. They would like 

to come back for next year’s War Birds event. 

 

Chris Wolfe a.k.a. the RC Geek was very thankful for the opportunity to capture some of his 

planes for his YouTube channel. (https://www.youtube.com/c/Thercgeek) 

 

Special Guest: CDR. Dick "King" Plutt USN (ret.) was very impressed with our entire club 

and membership and expressed interest in coming back next year or sooner. 

 

And also a special thanks to our event sponsors Justin Morgan at HobbyTown Temecula, 

Troy Hanson at AMainHobbies.com, and Emily at RCBattery.com, who collectively donated a 

plane, 15 hats, 12 t-shirts, 6-batteries, and various tools for our raffle prizes. 

 

Safety Note:  Keep your head on a swivel especially when you are at the pilot station and others 

are also at theirs. Call out your takeoffs and landings, and also call out when you go on the 

runway to retrieve your model or cross it to retrieve it at points beyond. 

Be mindful of those propellers and always keep clear of them especially when you have power 

on the model, and double check that your plane is in the off position before your put your hands 

or arms near them. 

Let’s continue to have a safe flying time at the field in 2022!       

- Jerry M. Supler, Club President 

 

http://www.bryandierking.com/part-2-war-birds-over-temecula-2022
https://www.youtube.com/c/Thercgeek


 

MEET THE BOARD 

Rick Harris, Vice President. 

Member since 2019. 

Formerly the Club Secretary, 

Rick has stepped up to fill the 

role of Vice President. 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

Phil Hughes, Treasurer. 

Member since 2019. 

 

Kevin Sindermann, Membership Director. 

Member since 2020. 

Lloyd Romeo, Club Secretary. 

Member since 2019. 
Pete Tynning, Safety Officer. 

Member since 2019. 

 

 



  

Steve Wall, Past President. 

Member since 2017. 

Steve served TVF for the past several years as 

the most recent (and now past) president from 

2017-2021. 

Ken Koorndyk, Board Member at Large. 

Member since 2010. 

Ken and his lovely wife Lynda have been very 

gracious to TVF volunteering to cook during 

the Family Fun Fly events. Their efforts are 

very much appreciated. 

 

 



Sightings 

 

Darwin with his P-38 Lightning. 



  

New member Randy with his Commander. 

 



 

New member Brian and Ken with their T-28 models. 

 



  

New members Dave and Chris with Dave’s Apprentice STS. 

Welcome aboard, guys! 



  
Clark with his P-51 E-flite model. 

 



  

Ed with his Kadet Senior. 

 



The new helo/drone landing pad. 

Thanks to Richard and Jerry for getting this cleaned up and painted! 



 
Temecula Valley Flyers would like to thank the following sponsors for their generous donations, including one 

model plane from E-flite, several hats and T-shirts, and various RC tools. 

 

   
41377 Margarita Rd F104, Temecula, CA 92591 

(951) 699-7492 

Justin Morgan, the owner of HobbyTown Temecula, sponsored our most recent event, 

War Birds over Temecula. He generously donated a HobbyTown banner to the club. 

Please see Justin for all your hobby needs! 



  

https://www.amainhobbies.com/ 

Thanks to Troy Hanson at AMain Hobbies for their generous donation of various RC tools & supplies. 

https://rcbattery.com/ 

Thanks to Emily at RCBattery for 

their generous donation of lithium 

polymer batteries. 

(Stand by for a new discount promo 

code, coming soon via email.) 

https://www.amainhobbies.com/
https://rcbattery.com/


 

TVF 2022 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

MONTH EVENT DAY 

8-Jan 
General/Board MTG Hall Field 

2nd Sat 

12-Feb 2nd Sat 

12-Mar 
General/Board MTG Hall Field 

2nd Sat 

9-Apr 2nd Sat 

21-May 
Warbirds over Temecula 

Saturday 

JUNE  

JULY 
SUMMER BREAK  
No Mtgs, No Events  

AUGUST 
SUMMER BREAK  
No Mtgs, No Events  

SEPTEMBER   

10-Sep General/Board MTG Hall Field 2nd Sat 

   

OCTOBER   
8-Oct General/Board Mtg Hall Field 2nd Sat 

29-Oct Fall Fun Fly/BBQ 4th Sat 

   

NOVEMBER   
12-Nov General/Board Mtg Hall Field 2nd Sat 

 Salute to Vets  

DECEMBER   
10-Dec General/Board Mtg Hall Field 2nd Sat 

 Elections  
10-Dec CHRISTMAS PARTY 2nd Sat 

 Toys For Tots at Richie's Diner  

   
Note:  Dates and Events are subject to change. 

 

  



General Member Meeting Minutes 

May 14, 2022, 11:15 a.m., at Hall Field 

Members present: Jerry Supler, Rick Harris, Steve Wall, Ken Koorndyk, Al Kuhn, Tyler Hamby, Lloyd 

Romeo, Clark Wilcox, Dennis Bridgham, Gary Peterson, Randy Luth 

Financial Report: See Board Meeting Minutes 

Membership Report: No Report 

New Business: 

 TVF Hats- Jerry reported that between 16 and 18 members showed interest in purchasing hats, and 

working on ordering 40 hats. Pete is taking the lead on this project. 

Old Business: 

 Update: Warbirds Over Temecula, Saturday May 21st from 8am to 2pm 

 Jerry reported that he has been able to bring on board several club/event sponsors who are donating 

several raffle prizes. 

 Hobby Town Temecula / Horizon Hobby- donating a RC plane worth $250, various hats, t-shirts, 

and hand towels. 

 AMain Hobbies- Troy Hanson is donating several tool packs. 

 RC Batteries- is donating several lipo battery packs. They are also offering a 10% discount to TVF 

members. An email was sent out by Jerry describing the process. 

 “The RC Geek” Chris Wolfe will be attending our Warbirds event. Chris is very well known in 

the RC community and manages a popular YouTube channel. His father Larry owns Jet Hanger 

Hobbies and has been pioneer in the jet arena for decades. Chris will be flying his F-4 Phantom 

and a Douglas A-1 Skyraider that is the prototype that Hanger 9 will be putting into production. 

 Chris is featured on Episode 19 of the AMA podcast. Here is a link to the podcast. 

https://amablog.modelaircraft.org/blog/ama-podcast-ep-19-january-27-2020-chris-wolfe-the-rc-

geek/ 

 The AMA has posted our Warbirds event on their website. 

 Jerry put out a request for volunteers to assist with the prep and setup for Warbirds: 

 Jerry will hand out AMA brochures, Clark and Elaine will handle the 50/50 and prize raffles, Rick 

will be placing the sponsor banners and assisting Ken with the repair of the shade cloth over the 

pit area. Tyler will be running the mower around the runway. Tyler, Lloyd and Steve Wall will be 

judging various categories. Lloyd will be placing event signage leading into the event. 

 Jerry reported that the Sea Cadets will not be attending, but may have other service groups to assist. 

https://amablog.modelaircraft.org/blog/ama-podcast-ep-19-january-27-2020-chris-wolfe-the-rc-geek/
https://amablog.modelaircraft.org/blog/ama-podcast-ep-19-january-27-2020-chris-wolfe-the-rc-geek/


 Big thanks to Jerry for bringing this all together! Well done!! 

Agenda Items: 

 Jerry reported that 6 of the 10 original agenda items for 2022 have already been accomplished, and 

6 other non-agenda items have also been completed. Thanks to everyone involved in these projects. 

Round Table: 

 Gary Peterson was curious as to how many attendees we can expect at Warbirds. Jerry’s guess was 

30 to 40. 

 Tyler Hamby suggested holding over some of the donated items for future events. 

 Jerry said he would get a schedule out for Warbirds. Already done, see email. 

Upcoming events: No report 

Project Reports: 

 Vail Dam Project- No report given 

Meeting adjourned – 11:55 

TVF Facebook page: TVF RC Aircraft Club come join us. 

  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/285662966816627


Advisory to All RC Pilots 

 

FAA Inspections- Jerry reported that a RC club down toward San Diego had 

an impromptu inspection from a FAA representative. They were looking to see 

if the members were compliant with the new FAA regulations regarding UAS 

(Unmanned Aircraft Systems) identification numbers and TRUST, a UAS 

safety test sponsored by the AMA. 

 

Basically, we will be required to register with the FAA and obtain a number 

that must be displayed on the outside of your RC planes, helicopters and drones. 

One number is issued to the pilot and that same number would be displayed on 

all of your models. The cost is $5 and is good for three years. Be sure to file as 

a “recreational” pilot.  

 

The TRUST certificate is issued by the AMA after you complete a free online 

test. The test is very easy and the site walks you through the entire test.  

 

To register with the FAA- https://faadronezone.faa.gov/#/ 

 

To take the TRUST test - https://trust.modelaircraft.org 

 

  

https://faadronezone.faa.gov/#/
https://trust.modelaircraft.org/


NOTE TO MEMBERSHIP 

Approximately March 2024 through March 2025, Hall Field will be shut down Monday through Friday to 

accommodate Rancho Water Company’s local dam project. However, during this period, we will have full 

access to the flying field on Saturdays and holidays. 

Then, from approximately March 2025 through and until January 2026, there will be no access to the field. 

Then, from approximately January 2026 (exact dates unknown) there will be a period where the field will begin 

restoration of its runway (by the contractor) and then of its shade structure (by TVF) through the early months 

of 2026 (exact dates unknown). We have been advised that RWC is very fond of TVF and for this reason they 

want to see our site restored when their operations are completed. 

In the meantime, we are in the early stages of exploring potential locations for an alternate flying field for when 

Hall Field is displaced by these RWC operations. More details to come later. 

The research below was forwarded to me by Richard Dierking, who has taken the time to scout a potential 

alternate flying field on RWC property (Vail Lake) for when access to Hall Field begins to change for us. 

I will be meeting with RWC’s chief engineer (Randy) in the very near future to discuss options for an alternate 

field as we discuss other matters pertaining to the displacement of our club facilities and the restoration timeline 

in 2026, as it was last noted by Randy that RWC has only a 90% timeline outlook of the contract regarding the 

dam. Thus, things will become clearer in the months ahead. 

Positive news: we will be getting a brand-new runway at exactly the same dimensions. It will be up to TVF to 

rebuild our shade structure either by DIY or contracted construction. 

So why are we telling you all of this? We have discussed these things amongst ourselves as members for the 

past several months. However, we realized there are several new members coming onboard from our sister club 

and in general who need to be advised of these things in advance. 

Also, during this period of time, we are hopeful that the membership will remain intact. How this will affect 

future dues will be discussed at a later date and time. 

I am very hopeful and see a very positive future for TVF in the coming years. 

- Jerry M. Supler, Club President 

  

South 79 

Vail Lake 

entrance 

Possible future 

(and temporary) 

flying field 

2024-2026 



TVF MONTHLY TREASURER REPORT                             July - FY2022 Sunday, July 24, 2022 

    Notes   

WELLS FARGO TVF BUSINESS CHECKING $1,499.77     

WELLS FARGO TVF RUNWAY 2023 SAVINGS $9,127.48     

CURRENT PAYPAL BALANCE TO BE MOVED TO 
TVF BUSINESS CHECKING 

$149.00 Transfer of $1022.15 
complete on 
05/16/2022  

  

EVENT METAL CASH BOX FOR CHANGE  $10.00  Quarters    

TOTAL TVF CLUB CURRENT CASH ON HAND $10,786.25     

        

FY 2022 FORECASTED ACTIVE MEMBERSHIP 38     

FY2022 BUDGET INCOME $4,095.15     

FY2022 BUDGET EXPENSES $2,022.45     

NET INCOME (LOSS) $2,072.70     

2022 YEAR END CASH FORECAST $12,858.95     

        

RUNWAY 2023 SAVINGS GOAL $8,500.00 Goal reached   

CURRENT SHORTAGE $0.00     

YEARS TO MAY 2023 1     

        

RECENT SIGNIFICANT LEDGER ACTIVITY Misc. Income Expense Year to Date 

DualRates invoice SJJ-MOBILE0164 - Paypal    $149.00  18-Jan-2022 

Ryobi Trimmer/Blower Combo Kit - Wells Fargo 
Checking 

   $243.71  23-Jan-2022 

Calif. S.O.I. 2021 990N   $49.99  9-Feb-2022 

AMA Dues and Insurance   $120.00  3-Mar-2022 

Amazon Smile  $11.69    3-Mar-2022 

Diamond Environmental Services Invoices - 
0003639505, 0003695499, 0003750127, 
0003807604 

  $253.15  9-Mar-2022 

Asap Service - Road leveling cost   $450.00  16-Mar-2022 

RCP Block in Murrieta, Ca. for gravel on road   $810.30  16-Mar-2022 

Quality 1 Auto Service Advertising banner sale 
for 2022 

 $300.00    19-Mar-2022 

Home Depot - for Maintenance items   $10.81  19-Mar-2022 

Diamond Environmental Services Invoices - 
0003864644 April invoice 

  $68.81  7-Apr-2022 

Home Depot - for Maintenance items - Helipad   $43.98  7-Apr-2022 

Home Depot - for Maintenance items - Helipad   $30.27  11-Apr-2022 

PURCHASE RETURN AUTHORIZED ON 04/14 THE 
HOME DEPOT #1028 TEMECULA CA  

 $15.22    14-Apr-2022 

PURCHASE HORIZON HOBB-the Hawker 
Typhoon - CHAMPAIGN IL CARD6895  -Warbirds 
over Temecula 

  $250.11  18-Apr-2022 

PURCHASE DIAMOND ENVI SAN MARCOS CA 
CARD6895 

  $70.46  2-May-2022 



Reimbursement for Maintenance items-Richard 
Dierking - Check #2104 

  $123.68  20-May-2022 

Extra Port-o-Potty for Warbirds over Temecula-
Diamond Envi. 

  $120.00  16-May-2022 

Home Depot - for Maintenance items   $63.60  15-May-2022 

Grocery items - Ice, Soda's etc. for Warbirds 
over Temecula 

  $42.47  20-May-2022 

Hobbytown purchase   $28.67  20-May-2022 

CVS - Sodas  etc. for Warbirds over Temecula   $48.07  19-May-2022 

PURCHASE DIAMOND ENVI SAN MARCOS CA 
CARD6895 

  $70.46  31-May-2022 

Amazon Smile $14.16    27-May-2022 

PURCHASE DIAMOND ENVI SAN MARCOS CA 
CARD6895 

  $70.46  27-Jun-2022 

Total    $2,230.02    

Treasurer’s Report as of July 24, 2022. 

 

Please visit and join us at our official Facebook page TVF RC Aircraft Club 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/285662966816627 

and at our official website 

https://temecularcflyers.org/ 

 

 

Newsletter Editor at Large: Jett M. Supler 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/285662966816627
https://temecularcflyers.org/

